

## U.S. Department of Justice

## Federal Bureau of Prisons

Office of the Director

Washington, DC 20534

April 10, 2020

The Honorable Cory A. Booker United States Senator Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Booker:

This is in response to your correspondence dated March 18, 2020, in which you request we act expeditiously to make telephone use and video-visiting free for the inmate population during the duration of the COVID-19 pandemic.

I hope some of your staff were able to call into the April 7, 2020, Senate Judiciary Committee staff briefing provided by my Deputy Director. In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Bureau has taken, and will continue to take, aggressive steps to protect the safety and security all staff and inmates, as well as visitors and members of the public.

As part of our pandemic plan, on March 13, 2020, we instituted modified operations nationwide, which included suspended social visiting. We believe this is an important step to mitigate transmission of the virus into our prisons. We understand that visitation with family and friends is very important to the inmates and their loved ones, so we increased each inmate's monthly telephone time to 500 minutes per month to help compensate for the lack of visits on that same date. We also began to explore with our external telephone providers the potential for no cost telephone calls. Effective April 9, 2020, telephone calls were made free for the inmate population. Video-visiting, which is available to our female population, was also made free on that same date.

I trust this is responsive to your concerns. I am committed to the health and safety of the public, as well as my staff and the inmates at the Bureau's 122 prisons nationwide, and I appreciate your support during this challenging time.

Sincerely,

M.D. Carvajal

Director